Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting
Easton Public Library Community Room
June 12, 2017

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:31 pm by Chairman
Colangelo.

Present were: Richard Colangelo, Chairman
Laurie Israel, Vice Chairman
Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary
Marvin Gelfand, Commissioner

Also present:  Chief Tim Shaw
Brad Durrell, Easton Courier
Residents:
Cynthia Fox & Mark Conese
Curt Naser
Holly Prior
Jeft Becker
Deidre & Dana Preis
Debbie Klein
Leslie Minasi
Tom Lyons
Janie & Rick Muir

I.  PRELIMNARY BUSINESS

A. None

1. PUBLIC COMMENT

A number of residents spoke about recently installed curved road warning signs
and questioned the need for them. A petition signed by fourteen residents was
presented to the Commission. The petition requests No Parking signs be placed
along Freeborn Road and Elm Drive. One resident spoke about disturbing noise
caused by target practice at the firing range on Stepney Road.

II. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

A. The May Incident Analysis was reviewed noting six (6) delayed
responses, one (1) on the first shift, two (2) on the second shift and
three (3) on the third shift.

Iv.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS

A. Chief Shaw reported reinstatement of the K9 program is moving forward and
he is working with an agency to procure a dog.

B. Discussion and possible action on the matter of parking along Freeborn Road
and Elm Drive was deferred to the July Commission meeting.
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V. NEW BUSINESS

A. A motion was made by Chairman Colangelo to approve the Minutes for the
Regular Meeting of May 8, 2017. Vice Chairman Israel seconded the motion
and the motion passed unanimously.

B. Chief Shaw provided an overview of the Horizontal Curve Treatments on Local
Roads program sponsored by the Connecticut Department of Transportation.

VL EXECUTIVE SESSION
A motion to go into Executive Session was made by Chairman Colangelo
at 6:15 pm and was seconded by Commissioner Gelfand. Motion passed

unanimously. The Commission returned to regular session at 6:22 pm. No
motions were made and no votes were taken during Executive Session.

Commissioner Herrmann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:23 pm and the
motion was seconded by Commissioner Gelfand. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

1) ¥opneoi

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary
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